
From: cynthia baker [cyndiann101@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, October 14, 2014 8:14 AM 
To: Patricia Cadwell 
Subject: NC#3 minutes of meeting 
 

Minutes of Neighborhood Council #3.  Thursday Oct 2 2014 
  

The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm with a quorum of Chairman Kathy Gessman. Vice 

Chair Cyndi Baker and member Terry Thompson. Steve Malicott and Rich Calsetta were absent 

due to conflicts. 

No committee reports were given since Rich, our representative to meetings was absent. For 

information on the Community Preparation Forum go to www.ready.gov or contact Kristal Kuhn 

at 727-8070 

Our community policing officer Katie Cunningham gave a report on stats in our area for 6-1-

2014- 9-28-2014. There were: 

198 Traffic stops 

153 Thefts 

36 Suspicious Activity 

18 Wanted 

17 Abandoned Vehicles 

9 Narcotics 

7 Injury Accidents 

5 Assaults 

4 Vandalism 

4 DUI 

1 Robbery 

The robbery was at the Town Pump. She mentioned that the police Dept could use more 

volunteers to do such things as tag abandoned vehicles and monitor jail phone calls. A question 

was asked about the new pawn shop ordinance and she said she was not sure how it was working 

for the public but it was working for the detectives. 

Gary Knudson gave a presentation on the proposed West Ridge Development, Phase 7. 

37 lots are to be developed now  but the entire project encompasses 58 acres. The city is in the 

process of developing a storm water master plan for this general area. Cyndi made a motion that 

http://www.ready.gov/


we recommend to the city to approve the proposed West Ridge , Phase 7. Terry seconded and it 

passed unanimously. 

Cyndi moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting and Kathy seconded.  Motion passed 

unanimously 

Mary Jolly, who is running for Justice of the Peace, introduced herself and told us what the job 

entails. 

Dexter Busby updated us on Calumet. The last mega load is coming in next Wed or Thursday 

overnight. Someone asked about public access to Rivers edge trail and Dexter said there had 

been no change in access.  There is still a concern about pedestrians (workers) crossing 10th 

street. 

A motion was made by Terry and seconded by Cyndi to adjurn the meeting at 8:37pm 

 


